Annual Governance Statement 2020-2021
The purpose of the Governing Body
The Governing Body is the School’s accountable body.  It is responsible for the conduct of the School and for promoting high standards.  The Governing Body aims to ensure that children are attending a successful School that provides them with a good education and supports their well-being.   
The Governing Body has the following strategic functions:
· Establishing the strategic direction, by:
· Setting and ensuring clarity of vision, values and objectives for the School
· Agreeing the School improvement strategy with priorities and targets
· Meeting statutory duties
· Ensuring accountability, by:
· Appointing the Head Teacher
· Monitoring the educational performance of the School and progress towards agreed targets
· Performance managing the Head Teacher
· Engaging with stakeholders
· Contributing to school self-evaluation
· Overseeing financial performance, by:
· Setting the budget
· Monitoring spending against the budget
· Ensuring money is well spent and value for money is obtained
· Ensuring risks to the organisation are managed

Governance Arrangements

Our Instrument of Governance was last reviewed on 2nd March 2017

(a) 2 parent governors; 
(b) 1 LA governors; 
(c) 1 staff governor;
(d) 1 headteacher governor
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Our Current Governing Body: 

· 1 x Parent governors 
· 1 x Local Authority governor	
· 1 x Staff governor
· 1 x Head Teacher 								 			 
· 7 x Co-opted governors			 			 
· 3 x Associate members	
When we hold elections for Parent Governors we often find we do not receive any nominations. We have currently strengthened our Governing Body by asking an additional Associate Member to join us.
Governance Meetings
Full Governor meetings are held twice termly. Meetings have all been virtual this year. Part 1 minutes for each meeting and an annual summary of governor attendance are available on the school website. 
Governors engage with training as whole Body and as individuals to ensure they can carry out their roles effectively. The whole board meets annually in February each year for training and individuals are supported to access training by the training liaison governor and their membership of NGA and Governor Hub throughout the year. A training record is maintained and this is used alongside our Skills Audit to ensure the governors can be strategic in arranging training and development.

Impact Statements
All Governor meetings continued in line with the 6 meeting schedule. Two governors were not able to access these meetings but one was able to provide feedback based on the paper copies of documents provided to them. This ensured the vast majority of governors could contribute effectively to the core business of the meetings.
Reports from Governors were received and shared throughout the year and the content of these was used to evaluate and inform next steps. This enabled us to celebrate our good work with the Local MP as well as ensure we planned future events in a timely manner. 
Link governors carried out their roles by telephone and email contact. Their feedback was minuted in governors meetings and the governors identified a need to review the 6 meeting schedule to ensure all link governors roles were clearly covered through the year
Attendance data continued to be shared monthly with governors and a clear system was put in place to allow governors to ask questions by email in a timely manner so that they could understand and support the work of the school.
Half-termly meetings were put in place for reviewing the School Development Plan alongside key staff from school so that governors had the opportunity to be involved in the monitoring and evaluation at regular intervals. This enabled us to fine tune our key questions and ensure our evidence sources were in place. It gave a valuable opportunity for a single focus meeting making good use of staff and governor time.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Governor Hub enabled governors to access documents ahead of their meetings.
Governors appreciate that throughout the 2020-2021 academic year, Covid 19 has so impacted school and recognise how the Headteacher and all staff have risen to these multi-faceted challenges.
Covid Risk Assessments continued to be reviewed weekly, uploaded to the school website for ease of access. Governors scrutinied these and feedback to the head teacher. Weekly Coronacast meetings and monthly public Health Meetings were attended by the head to support this work and a Covid deputy was identified and was able to be effective in their role to support the head.
The Well-Being Governor checked-in with staff on a regular basis to ensure that they knew their well-being was important.
Chair of Governor attended each Celebration Assembly on Friday mornings to ensure they remained visible to the staff and children. 
Chair of Governors met with the head teacher weekly to ensure they remained up-to-date with how the school was operating and to check the well-being of the head teacher.
Sue Mayers - Chair					 
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